

P.O. Box 111 Maple Valley, WA 98038

November 7, 2017

To: Ivan Miller, Comprehensive Planning Manager, KCEO-PSB: ivan.miller@kingcounty.gov

Subject: KCCP Update Docket Item #3—"Zoning, Land Use and Parcel Configuration Amendments"

Mr. Miller,

Please accept the comments herein from the Greater Maple Valley Unincorporated Area Council (GMVUAC). Our Growth Management Committee and Environment Committee have conducted extensive research into the subject request.

The GMVUAC has convened multiple meetings to discuss the details of the subject request. These meetings included discussions with the State Department of Ecology, King County Executive's Office and DPER, and Seattle-King County Public Health, as well as the requestor and its consultants.

The detailed comments provided reflect our extensive research efforts into the facts and data presented, as well as applicable State WACs and RCWs, King County Code, and King County Comprehensive Plan Policies.

Please consider our comments in helping to inform any recommendation the Executive provides to the King County Council. Thank you.

Peter Rimbos (<u>primbos@comcast.net</u>) Chair, Growth Management Committee GMVUAC Rhys Sterling (rhyshobart@hotmail.com)
Chair, Environment Committee
GMVUAC

Steve Hiester (gmvac chair@hotmail.com)
Chair
GMVUAC

cc: King County Council: council@kingcounty.gov

Alan Painter, Manager, King County Community Service Areas: alan.painter@kingcounty.gov Lauren Smith, Director, Regional Planning, KCEO-PSB: lauren.smith@kingcounty.gov Peter Eberle, Chair, Four Creeks UAC (FCUAC): mtcphe@msn.com Nancy Stafford, Chair, Upper Bear Creek UAC (UBCUAC): nancy@go2email.net Gwyn Vukich, Chair, Green Valley/Lake Holms Association (GV/LHA): gvukich@msn.com